
 
 
 

 

Notice for all Club Members 

GREENS: 
All greens will be closed from Monday 20th December 2021 to and including 
Tuesday, 4th January 2022. 
One green will be open on 5th January 2022 and remaining 2 greens open on 6th 
January 2022. 
 
UNIFORMS: 
Shirley Kipling and Jim Terrington have made many attempts to hurry up our order 
with the Adelaide supplier. 
The delay in delivery has been caused by the disruption to overseas supply of 
material due to Covid-19. 
We are one of many clubs affected and annoyed by this delay, but there is nothing 
more we can do but wait. 
 
“NO JAB, NO ENTRY” POLICY: 
The possibility of our Club mandating a “No Jab, No Entry” Policy has been discussed 
at length by members of the BoM, with the following outcome: 
• Night Owls – Ivan to discuss with Tuesday and Thursday players on their return 

from the Christmas break. 
• Friday Social Bowlers – Nadene/Nola to discuss with players. 
• Friday Night dinner guests including Rotary, LHI and TTG Village – Nola to 

discuss with attendees.  
Bowls SA advised they will be reviewing their Policy in March 2022 or earlier “if the 
landscape changes”. 
As the Hope Valley Bowling Club has a duty of care to all our members and the 
community in general, we will err on the side of caution to prevent the spread of the 
virus within our community. All members can be assured the Board of Management 
will continue to do whatever we consider necessary to keep our members safe and 
the Club operating, whilst also adhering to all restrictions and responsibilities placed 
upon us. 
 
CHRISTMAS WISHES: 
On behalf of the members of the Board of Management, I wish you all a very merry 
Christmas and safe and happy new year. 
 
Sincere best wishes to you all. 
Nola Manuel 
Administrative Secretary 
23rd December 2021 
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